The Street Maintenance and Reconstruction Committee met on April 3, 2014 at the Taylor Public Library, 801 Vance St., Taylor, Texas. Ed Komandosky, Chairman, declared a quorum and called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. Members present included:
Ed Komandosky



Jose Orta
Joe Naizer




Eric Weiner
Dolores Garza




Lonnie Zycha

Andrew Gonzales



Mary Flores


  


REGULAR AGENDA: REVIEW/DISCUSS AND CONSIDER ACTION

1.  Approve minutes from the April 3, 2014 meeting.
Mr. Zycha moved to approve the minutes with the exception of item 3, nomination for chairman, citing that Mr. Naizer nominated Mr. Komandosky but a second was not made.  
Chairman Komandosky provided clarification according to Roberts Rules of Order and declared Mr. Zycha’s objection out of order.  Having noted the misspelling of Mr. Naizer’s name in the membership list, the original motion was seconded by Mr. Naizer to approve the minutes as amended.  VOTE:  All agreed; no one opposed.  Motion passed.
2. Discuss general meeting procedures.
Chairman Komandosky made clear that this is a committee meeting not a public hearing; therefore anyone in the audience wanting to address the committee needs to seek permission to do so.   In addition, all committee members need to take the Attorney General course on the Open Meeting Acts and present evidence that it has been done by the next meeting.  Mr. Andrew Gonzales confirmed that he is no longer a Taylor resident.  Mr. Komandosky noted that Mr. Gonzales was a mayoral appointment and that his service was at the discretion of the Mayor.  With no objection from the committee members and no residency requirement the matter was not discussed further.
3.  Discuss Engineering Services.

Chairman Komandosky allowed Mr. Weiner to present his concern regarding engineering services.  Mr. Weiner expressed his concern that the normal 10-15% of total projects spent on engineering design could equate to $9 to $12 million dollars. He stated he had no issue with Sledge Engineering but that he was concerned that Mr. Sledge be compensated fairly for providing future estimates or scenarios.  He suggested that RFQs be considered.

Mr. Naizer suggested that the topic of evaluating or considering engineering services is beyond the scope of the committee

. 

Mr. Straub was asked by the Chair about city management’s position on this issue.  Mr. Straub suggested that it appeared two issues were being discussed: 1) scenario and cost projections; and 2) the design of future reconstruction projects. Mr. Straub stated that Sledge Engineering is currently under retainer to provide basic services including cost projections.  He advised that he was confident the City Council would publish RFQs to seek engineering firms for future street reconstruction projects.

Mr. Sledge advised that his firm has been under retainer by the City of Taylor since 2005 to do city engineering services, most of them for development review, development issues, maintenance issues and miscellaneous issues. Mr. Sledge added that the scope of his services includes providing guidance and assisting in budgeting related to the street program.   

Mr. Orta inquired as to whether the Pavement Management Report was going to be continually updated and Mr. Sledge responded that the report needs to be updated about every 5 years. 
4.  Discuss and set committee goals.

Mr. Naizer suggested that the Street Committee Duties/Expectations needed to be grouped as follows:   


Group I: (items 1, 2, 7, and 10)

· Discuss and recommend to Council potential funding mechanisms for an annual street maintenance program
· Consider funding mechanisms and make recommendations concerning street reconstruction
· Contracting work versus formulation of an in-house street crew
· Identifying opportunities in which the TEDC might be able to assist with needed infrastructure improvements associated with street redevelopment


Group II: (item 3 stands alone)
· Provide recommendations to Council for the formulation of a 10 year (or multiyear) plan for street reconstruction


Group III: (items 4, 5 and 11)
· Assist in educating the public on street maintenance and reconstruction issues

· Assist in surveying residents’ opinions on issues

· Conduct public engagement opportunities for citizen feedback regarding streets; taking a more holistic approach to transportation

Group IV: (item 6 stands alone)
· Review work accomplished and provide feedback

Group V: (items 8 and 13)

· Consider types of Street design; sidewalks where appropriate

· Take a more holistic approach to transportation infrastructure; including consideration of pedestrians and bicyclists.  Explore efficiencies that could be realized by incorporating smart design elements as we go. 

Group VI: (item 9 stands alone)

· Help prioritize street improvements based on the street inventory
Group VII: (item 12 stands alone)
· Other recommendations as requested by Council or as they arise during the process

Regarding Topic 10, the committee asked Mr. Sean Stockard, President of the TEDC, if the group would be able to assist with needed infrastructure improvement associated with street redevelopment.  Mr. Stockard advised TEDC is not allowed to use their funding for street and infrastructure programs for the City unless there is a specific business development associated with it.    
5.  Develop plan to prioritize street selection.

The committee opted not to consider this item separately and to address it as part of the previously mentioned list. 
6.  Discuss possible funding options.

Mr. Komandosky stressed the need for the committee to have more information and to first go out and talk to the community. As a result, a decision was made to have a booth at Zest Fest to begin gathering information. The group was reminded that the next meeting is scheduled for April 17th at 6:00 p.m. at the City Council Chambers.  
ADJOURN

Mr. Naizer moved to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Weiner seconded the motion.  All voted Aye. Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.







____________________________








Ed Komandosky, Chairman

ATTEST:











_______________________________________
Esther A. Walton, Assistant to the City Manager 


